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All students enrolled in Kingsbridge Scholars Umbrella School are considered private school students in 
the state of Florida and must be withdrawn from any public school or home education program with their 
county of residence before completing enrollment with Kingsbridge Scholars Umbrella School.  The 
following annual fee schedule is effective June 15, 2024. 

Annual fees must be paid in full to complete enrollment in Kingsbridge Scholars Umbrella School. Annual 
fees are due before July 1 of each year to continue enrollment in Kingsbridge Scholars Umbrella School.  

• Elementary School (K-5): $50  
 

• Middle School (6-8): $75 
 

• High School (9-12): $100 

All annual fees include free homeschool and curriculum consultations. Middle and High school students 
also include transcripts. High school students can also have electronic transcripts sent directly to post-
secondary education institutions for a $20 fee. High school students will also receive a diploma from 
Kingsbridge Scholars upon graduation. 

All annual fees are non-refundable. Prorated annual fees are available for students who enroll in 
Kingsbridge Scholars after September 1 of a given school year on a case-by-case basis. Parents must 
also submit the Annual Attendance Verification Form by June 15 of each year or students will be 
withdrawn from Kingsbridge Scholars Umbrella School. 

Enrolling in an umbrella school replaces the requirement for annual evaluations and portfolios with the 
county school district as enrolled students are technically private school students and Kingsbridge 
Scholars Umbrella School handles the administrative paperwork and compulsory attendance 
documentation required by the state of Florida. Parents are still strongly encouraged to maintain samples 
of their student’s completed schoolwork. Parents of high school students will need to have a curriculum 
consultation with a KBS administrator to complete their student’s transcripts. 

PLEASE NOTE: If your high school student is entering 11th or 12th grades, changing school status from 
public/private to home education WILL impact Bright Futures eligibility. It is highly recommended that 
students in 11th or 12th grade keep the SAME school enrollment status (public, private, or home 
education) for both grade levels to ensure continued Bright Futures scholarship eligibility.  

At this time, changing FROM home education status TO private or public school status in 11th or 12th 
grade does NOT impact Bright Futures eligibility; however, students who are in private or public school in 
11th or 12th grade will lose eligibility if they switch back to home education (registered with a Letter of 
Intent with their county school district) in the last two years of high school. 


